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October 14, 2021 

Ben Stout Construction 
1790 Metro Medical Dr.  
Fayetteville, NC   
Ph: 910-779-0019 
Email:  billing@benstoutconstruction.com 

Reference: Engineering Services 
Lot 29 Forest Ridge Subdivision 
(192 Tanna Pl.) 
Cameron, NC   
Project No.:  2102-020198 

To Whom it may concern: 

As requested by the client, a representative of Tyndall Engineering & Design, PA (TE&D) was on-
site October 13, 2021 to observe the following item(s): 

1) Rear porch bed-joint in excess of 1-1/2” in thickness.

The following conclusions and recommendations were noted: 

1) The existing bed-joint was noted as being 2” in thickness at its thickest portion. Based on our
visual observations and analysis, the existing mortar joint was noted as being adequate and
has not undermined the structural integrity of the porch foundation. No action recommended.

We appreciate the opportunity able to assist you during this phase of the project. Should you 
require further assistance or additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely, 
Tyndall Engineering & Design 

Lloyd W. Jones       Prentice Tyndall Jr., P.E.   
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